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November 1, 2005 
 

Mr. Mike Flores 
MEC President 
Association of Flight Attendants-CWA; AFL-CIO 
200 Marshall Drive 
Coraopolis, PA  15108 

 
Re: The Retirement Plan for Flight Attendants in the Service of US Airways, Inc. (the "Defined Benefit 
Pension Plan" or the "Plan")  

 
Dear Mike: 

 
Reference is made to that certain Flight Attendant Agreement between US Airways, Inc. (the 
"Company") and The Association of Flight Attendants, AFL-CIO ("AFA"), May 1, 2000 to April 30, 2005 
(the "Prior Contract"), those certain Restructuring Agreements between the Company and AFA dated 
July 2002 and January 2003 (the "Restructuring Agreements"), the 2004 Transition Agreement between 
the Company and AFA, dated January 2005 (the "2004 AFA-US Airways Flight Attendant Agreement”), 
and the Summary Plan Description of the Defined Benefit Plan, dated as of January 1, 2004 (the 
"SPD").  

 
The Defined Benefit Pension Plan was terminated effective January 10, 2005. On February 1, 2005, the 
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (the "PBGC") became the statutory trustee of the Plan. From that 
point on, the Company and AFA agree that the PBGC has sole responsibility for the administration of 
the Plan and the payment of any Plan benefits.  

 
Plan participants must address all inquiries and concerns to the PBGC at: 

 
PBGC 
PO Box 151750 
Alexandria, VA 22315-1750 
Telephone: 800-400-7242 OR 202- 326-4000  
Website: www.pbgc.gov  

 
The Company and AFA desire to (i) set out in this Letter Agreement Section 22.G. of the Prior Contract 
relating to the Plan, (ii) affirm the Special Provisions for Flight Attendants of Merged Companies set out 
on pages 21 through 33 of the SPD, and (iii) incorporate herein by this reference any provision of the 
Prior Contract, the Restructuring Agreements, the January 2005 Contract, and the SPD necessary or 
useful to a complete understanding of the Plan for purposes of the proper determination and 
administration of the benefits provided thereunder, subject to the requirements, conditions, and 
limitations of ERISA and the regulations governing and the practices of the PBGC. 

 
Sincerely, Agreed: 

 
/s/ E. Allen Hemenway  s/ Mike Flores 
Vice President MEC President 


